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Stokley, Gemma

From: Delves, Gemma
Sent: 19 June 2020 18:05
To: Delves, Gemma
Subject: FW: 2019/01343/FULEIA - MoL / Smithfield Market

 
 

From: Stuart Baillie 
Sent: 19 June 2020 13:27 
To: Delves, Gemma <Gemma.Delves@cityoflondon.gov.uk> 
Cc: Kelly McCann; Lis Batteson 
Subject: 2019/01343/FULEIA ‐ MoL / Smithfield Market 
 
Dear Gemma, 
  
Following our recent tel con, the consideration of servicing arrangements, public realm and potential conflicts with 
Market operations remain a critical concern, particularly given the limited detail provided by the Applicant.  Reference 
was made during our telephone conversation to the Applicant having consulted closely with the ‘Markets 
Superintendent’ to consider and in some instances modify delivery and servicing arrangements.  I believe you may be 
working under the misapprehension that the Markets Superintendant is a representative of the SMTA and that the 
SMTA’s views had been articulated in these discussions.  The SMTA would like it placed on record that the Markets 
Superintendent is employed by and represents the City of London Corporation and is not a representative of the 
SMTA.   
  
It is the SMTA’s opinion that the details discussed and design developments considered with the Markets 
Superintendent will likely impact market operations and the Applicant’s discussions should have been held directly 
with the SMTA.  They have not been consulted in these matters and this is a major oversight by the Applicant and has 
put the SMTA at a significant disadvantage in trying to understand and inform the planning application.   
  
It is respectfully requested that Planning Committee be informed of this position and that the Application’s 
determination at Committee be deferred until the Applicant has properly engaged with the SMTA who should then 
have time to consider and inform the servicing arrangements and wider traffic/pedestrian management and public 
realm proposals.   
  
The SMTA is also concerned about the potential conflict of interest for various Members of the Planning & Transport 
Committee who also sit on the Markets Committee and the Capital Buildings Committee and the City of London’s 
Member representatives on the Museum of London’s Board of Governors, all of whom would seem to have a vested 
interest in seeing the MoL proposals approved for Planning. 
  
The SMTA remains concerned about other matters as set out in our letter of 27th February 2020.  They have 
registered to speak at the Committee and will be making their concerns clear during that forum. 
 
Also for your information, a letter is being sent to the GLA today in response to their Stage 1 Report which invited 
some clarification around certain market operations.  You will receive a copy of this letter for your information. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Stuart 
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Knight Frank LLP

 
Stuart Baillie 
Partner, Head of Planning 
Head of Planning 
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Knight Frank  
55 Baker Street  
London  
W1U 8AN  
United Kingdom 
 
knightfrank.com 
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=====Knight Frank Planning=====  

This email (including any attachments) is confidential. If it is not addressed to you, please do not read, disclose, copy or forward it on, but notify the sender 
immediately and delete it. Any copying, disclosure, distribution or other use of this email (and any attachments) by anyone other than the intended recipient is 
prohibited and may be unlawful.  
 
This e-mail is sent on behalf of Knight Frank LLP, a limited liability partnership registered in England (registered number OC305934). Our registered office is 
at 55 Baker Street, London W1U 8AN where you may look at a list of members' names (this can also be found at http://www.knightfrank.co.uk/about-us). If 
we use the term ‘Partner’ when referring to one of our representatives, that person will either be a Member or an employee of Knight Frank LLP. Knight Frank 
LLP is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority for insurance and mediation activities only. Each entity or practice in the Knight Frank 
global network is a distinct and separate legal entity. No Knight Frank entity acts as agent for, or has any authority to represent, bind or obligate in any way, 
any other Knight Frank entity.  
 
We have tried to ensure this email does not contain any viruses, but please check this before opening any attachments, as we cannot accept any 
responsibility for damage caused by a virus. Further information concerning our website, information technology and our monitoring, processing and use of 
personal data can be found at http://www.knightfrank.com/legals. Firms such as Knight Frank LLP and their clients are increasingly being targeted by 
fraudsters, often requesting funds to be transferred to a different bank account or seeking to obtain confidential information. If you receive a suspicious or 
unexpected email from us, or purporting to have been sent on our behalf, please do not reply to the email, click on any links, open any attachments, or 
comply with any instructions contained within it without first speaking (in person or by telephone) with your Knight Frank LLP contact to verify the email. 
Knight Frank LLP cannot take responsibility for any losses arising from your transfer of funds or disclosure of confidential information. 
 
Except where specifically stated otherwise, any information about price or value contained in this email is provided purely as guidance. It does not constitute 
a formal valuation and should not be relied upon for any purpose. Unless specifically stated otherwise, any negotiations, intention to treat, offers, 
acceptances or consideration contained in this email are not intended to create legal obligations or relations and are all subject to contract. 
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